Coconut Palm Elementary, a School Wide Title 1 School
School Advisory Council (SAC) Meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]School Advisory Forum (SAF) Meeting
Meeting: Thursday February 21, 2019
Principal’s Office 7:30 AM 
MS. T. Thelmas, Principal & Ms. J. Kinggard, Assistant Principal 
Ms. Chadwick, Chairperson

Meeting called to order at 7:30 am 

Administrators present:
Jennifer Kinggard 

Teacher Members Present:
Sherry Chadwick 
Maria Delgado
Greg Notaro
Collen Cottam 

Parent Members present:
Marcelle Farley
Yamileth Slate-Mccloud
Jeremy Scott 

Guests:
N/A

Agenda:

· Welcome all members 
· Approve January minutes
· Discuss 2019-2020 SAC Chair 
· Coconut Palm’s FSA preparation
· January SAF meeting report 
· Principal Report
· Concerns / Questions 
· Adjourn 







Welcome all members 				Ms. Chadwick
· Ms. Chadwick welcomed everyone present at the meeting to order at 7:35am. 

Approve January minutes			Ms. Chadwick 
· The committee reviewed the minutes from last meeting and approved them for submission. 

Coconut Palm’s FSA preparation / New curriculum		Ms. Cottam  
· iRready Growth monitoring – Teachers are assigned a growth monitoring test on iReady to continue to monitor growth within their classrooms since the last diagnostic was December. 
· Data chats have begun where teachers meet with administration to talk individually how their students are progressing and meeting the standards. How to remediate and enrich the students is also discussed. 
· K-2 will meet as a grade level  
· 3-5 are meeting individually  
· STEMscope training was given to help make sure all teachers are using the hands-on science material provided by the county. 
· Ms. Cottam was able to purchase more curriculum for the reading resource room with money provided by the Title 1 account. 
· PTA was able to purchase all classrooms scholastic magazines which will be arriving shortly but for right now the teachers at least have online access. 
· The new Saxon Phonics curriculum has arrived for grade K-2 and was distributed. These grades will be having a training shortly so they can become familiar with the materials. 

Principal Report					Ms. Kinggard 
· Teachers are looking for new curriculum that the teachers what from outside sources and Ms. Cottam has been working on helping teachers get materials that they request.  
· Based on data we have received from BSA and iReady scores we are seeing an upward trend with our progress this year and the students are making gains in the right places. 
· SMARTbond money – The school had some extra money so we will be purchasing another Recordex to continue our move with updating our technology. We will also use some money for student laptops and teacher laptops. 
Concerns / Questions 
· None
Adjourn 
· Meeting adjourned at 7:46 am. The next SAC meeting is scheduled for March 21st. 


